
 

 

LOWER WINDSOR TOWMSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

SPECIAL MEETING 

JUNE 29, 2021 

6:30 PM 

 

 

The Lower Windsor Township Board of Supervisors held a special meeting at the Township Community Building 

at 2425 Craley Road, Wrightsville PA. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Barry Miller at 6:30 p.m. 

with a pledge to the flag.  Also present at the meeting were Supervisor Donald Schock, Township Manager Sande 

Cunningham, Secretary-Treasurer Linda Zimmerman, and Engineer John Klinedinst.   Supervisor Yakubowski was 

present by phone.  Patrons: 1 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Mr. Bowser was here to talk about the mailer that he received which stated that taxes will 

drastically increase in Lower Windsor Township over the next years.  The supervisors expressed putting a flyer 

out or place an article in the newsletter in response to the mailing to clarify the truth.   The Board also mentioned 

that during our budget meeting, it was indicated how much a resident would pay on an average township 

property for school, county, and municipal taxes, with municipal taxes being far less than school and county.   

 

OLD BUSINESS 

1. DISCUSSION AND AWARD GYM FLOOR BID:  The Township received and opened bids on June 8, 2021.  

Bids were received from: 

a. Dynamic Sports Construction – DynaForce Zero Mercury System - $69,372.00 

b. Spectra Contract Flooring - Ecore Athletic Bounce 2 System - $67,575.00 

                After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Supervisor Schock, seconded by Chairman Miller to   

                award the bid to Spectra for the Ecore Athletic Bounce 2 System, motion carried.  Supervisor 

                Yakubowski abstained.  Ms. Cunningham asked if the Board still wanted to fill in the 8’ x 8’ doorway  

                entrance as proposed. The Board agreed to approve the work but would like to see the doorway 

                entrance look like a barn door instead of using the brick as proposed.  

 

OTHER BUSINESS:  Supervisor Yakubowski announced he will not be at the July meeting due to work obligations. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Linda J. Zimmerman 

Secretary 

 


